
September 2024 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- We are still looking to hire 2 night shift custodians. 
- We are reviewing pricing on walk behind scrubbers.  We need new ones for each school. 
- Lori Mcbride is doing a fantastic job as Lead Custodian at LES. 

Maintenance 

- We are having some plumbing issues on the North end of Lincoln.  We have a pipe that 
needs to be replaced outside of the preschool classrooms that ties into the new main 
line of the project.   

- We are getting pricing on the replacement of a toilet in the Preschool classroom.  We 
also need a new sump pump in the chiller room to push waste out of the building.  It is 
continually breaking down.   

- We had to order a new AC unit for the Daycare building.  It is being installed this week.   

Project One 

- Perimeter walls are 85% complete. 
- They have started roughing in the plumbing for the concession stand and field house. 
- Playground equipment will arrive the 1st or 2nd week of November 
- Parking Lot next to the high school has been partially paved.  This will be used as a 

staging area at this time.   
- The actual subbase for the football field is scheduled to start in late October.     

School Safety 

- We had a surprise visit for the Regional School Safety Compliance Officer. 
- Camera system and new card readers are 90% complete.  We are having some issues 

with some of our perimeter doors.  We are getting quotes to get these items fixed.  
($19,000 to replace LES cafeteria doors)  

Transportation 

- We made the decision to surplus 2 busses.  Bus 5 is currently at Bluegrass International 
having warranty work completed.   

- We traveled 41,485 miles in school busses last year.  This does not include mileage from 
Grant Co bus that we borrowed.   

- We had 22 athletic events in the month of August.   

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Enrollment as of 9/24 was 743 – 385 at LES and 358 at DHS. 
- Attendance percentage through 9/25 – LES 95.94%  DHS – 93.15% District – 94.60% 


